
Memorandum

DATE June 29, 2018 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT Margaret McDermott Bridge Status Update 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

This memorandum provides an update on the status of the Margaret McDermott (IH30) 
Bridge project.  The City has been working with TxDOT and  the Engineer of 
Record (Huitt-Zollars) towards a path forward to complete the bridge construction 
and safely open it to pedestrian and bicycle use.   

City engineers, along with TxDOT engineers, have been reviewing the summary letter 
provided on May 25, 2018 by the Engineer of Record (see attached).  The summary letter 
provided indicated that the cable anchorage system has failed to perform as originally 
designed and intended, the remedies to date have failed to remedy the vibrations, and 
prior vibrations have subjected the elements to premature fatigue.  The letter suggests 
two different cable system retrofit alternatives which may resolve the vibration and fatigue 
issues associated with the cable anchorage system; however, there was no 
recommendation made concerning either proposal.  

Since the City received the letter, we have met with the Engineer of Record several times 
including June 5, 2018, June 12, 2018, teleconference on June 21, 2018 and on June 28, 
2018 to gain greater clarity on what has been proposed.  From these efforts, it is clear 
that the two alternatives require additional testing to verify that the solution will resolve 
the identified issues prior to full implementation. Not only will this further delay completion, 
it raises the possibility that either of the suggested proposals may fail the testing as well.  

This could potentially continue the delays we have experienced and more solutions may 
need to be explored.  Attached you will find the City’s most recent correspondence 
from June 25, 2018.  Additionally, staff continues to consult with the City Attorney's 
Office to advise on appropriate next steps from the City’s perspective. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

T.C. Broadnax
City Manager

Attachment



DATE June 29, 2018 
SUBJECT Margaret McDermott Bridge Status 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

c: Larry Casto, City Attorney 
Craig D. Kinton, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary
Daniel F. Solis, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager

Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Chief of Community Services
Raquel Favela, Chief of Economic Development & Neighborhood Services
Theresa O’Donnell, Chief of Resilience
Directors and Assistant Directors














